September 27, 2018

Michael Yee
Planning Director
County of Hawai'i Planning Department
101 Pauahi Street, Suite 3
Hilo, HI 96720
planning@hawaiicounty.gov

Re: Special Permit No. 407 for TMK: (3) 7-8-007:032

Dear Director Yee,

In accordance with Planning Commission Rule 6-11(a), I am writing to request the revocation of Special Permit No. 407 for TMK: (3) 7-8-007:032.

My father **Dr. Minolu Reen Cheng**, the original applicant of the special permit, passed away on November 27, 2015.

Since his death, there has been no medical facility or any commercial activity of any kind operating at this site.

Since 2008, the site has been owned by two trusts: the Minolu Reen Cheng Trust, dated September 10, 2008 and the Mei Yeh Cheng Trust, dated September 10, 2008.

Upon review and approval, I would like to request a hard copy of the revocation letter be sent to the mailing address below and a digital copy to my email address.

Sincerely,

Fanlan Cheng Brenman

Trustee, Minolu Reen Cheng Trust, dated September 10, 2008

Trustee, Mei Yeh Cheng Trust, dated September 10, 2008

Taylar Chef Brennan

78-6824 Mamalahoa Hwy

Holualoa, HI 96725

fanlan.brenman@gmail.com